DALEY B: Item 3

Item 3: Question 6 : Inspector’s Question to the Council : Status of the Development Concept Plan

This submission is in response to the “Note to all Representors, dated 12 April, from Christine Self, Programme Officer, South Somerset District Plan.

The Development Concept Plan is flawed for a number of reasons:

Landscape Study

The Development Concept Plan ignores the constraints of the Peripheral Landscape Study (2007), and includes much more land than previously designated, and with the only constraint now being the steep sloping ground to the south of Shudrick Valley; although the council’s amended plan dated January ’13 removed these slopes, the Concept Plan now shows development virtually up to Baker’s Copse.

It has now come to light that the original grading of the land in Shudrick Valley was totally wrong, and the SSDC has now confirmed that the land is mostly Grade 3A agricultural land, yet amazingly this makes no difference to the SSDC’s decision that Shudrick Valley is preferable to Canal Way for development.  Development here would also require the demolition of a working farm.  

The land in Canal Way is both flatter and thus easier to develop, but more importantly is of less agricultural value.

The road included in the plan would require major evacuation and would be extremely costly to build.

The development would have a serious and adverse effect on the landscape.

The soils in the area have poor infiltration, which would require expensive preventative measures being taken to prevent the surface water draining to the Shudrick stream and causing increased flooding, particularly in Shudrick Lane and Ditton Street; both areas are already badly affected by flooding, and this would only worsen the situation.

The site is at the opposite end of the town to the proposed employment development areas, which would result in far more road traffic having to pass through the town centre.

Sustainability Appraisal
This has been amended at least twice in response to various queries and the realisation that errors had been made, and yet no amendments have been made to the Sustainability Appraisal for Canal Way.

Most significantly, no amendment has been made regarding the siting of the new medical centre on Canal Way, and the recent confirmation by SSC of their plans for a new school in that location; both of these have a massive impact on Objective 1 (Access), and yet have been totally overlooked in the Appraisal.

In conclusion, I feel that the Development Concept Plan is flawed.
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